
                                

                                  Minutes of the Regular Bradford Township Meeting 

7:00 p.m. Monday September 12, 2022  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

      The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by John Hass. Present were John Hass, 

Richard Hansen, Bryan Hathaway, Brenda Springer, Tom Anderson, Justin Anderson, Gary 

Larson, Greg Anderson, Tony Grandbois, Ed Grose, Kathy Swing, Ed Jabs, Henry Holmes, 

Brian Nielsen, Kola Xiong, Tim Schoenrock, and Tanya Lexvold. All rose and pledged 

allegiance to the flag.  

      The minutes of last months meeting were read and approved. The motion was made by 

Bryan Hathaway and seconded by Richard Hansen. 

      Kathy Swing asked for faster wifi on Roanoke. She was told that several people were 

working on fiber optic cable.  

      Tanya Lexvold stated she was sponsoring a kids softball team and may still use the 

ballfield this year. 

      Greg Anderson reported that on September 20, 2022, at 930 a.m. a public hearing would 

be held to receive comments concerning plats. He stated that broadband would be discussed at 

the Isanti County board meeting that convenes at 9:00 a.m. 

      Kola Xiong presented specifics concerning her request for a short-term rental permit. 

County zoning is concerned because the distance off Dahlia is less that 50 feet. Bryan 

Hathaway moved to approve provided county zoning regulations are met and neighbor’s 

concerns are satisfied. Richard Hansen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

      Richard Hansen reported that the Isanti Fire Department budget will soon be ready. He 

stated that District 7 Director Mike Miller had resigned. He recommended that we do not take 

over the East Bradford Cemetery. This was tabled. 

      John Hass stated there is a plugged culvert on Rum River Drive.  

      The treasurer’s report was presented by Brenda Springer. Bryan Hathaway moved to 

approve and pay the claims. Richard Hansen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  

      Bryan Hathaway moved to prebuy 2000 gallons of propane from Pioneer Propane Gas 

Company. Richard Hansen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  

      Bryan Hathaway moved to renew the Bradford Township planning commission. Richard 

Hansen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

      The Bradford Hills 2 plat was discussed.  

      Tim Schoenrock presented the mylar for Schoenrock Acres. It was signed by John and 

Tom. This was approved before the moratorium.   

      We adjourned at 8:30 p.m. The motion was made by Bryan Hathaway and seconded by 

Richard Hansen. 

 

                                                                                                   

 

 

 

                                                                                                           Thomas L. Anderson, clerk 

                                                                                                                                                                                                  

 

                                                                                               

                                                                                                  

 

                                                                                                   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 


